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Thank you, Mr. President.

Italy warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation of San Marino and thank them for their national report and presentation.
Italy welcomes San Marino’s commitment to the UPR. We appreciate the large number of  international and regional human rights instruments signed and/ or ratified by San Marino, since the second cycle of the UPR, including the ratification in 2016 of the Council of Europe Convention on preventing and combating violence against women and domestic violence.  We welcome relevant improvements as regards LGBTI rights with the adoption in 2018 of Law n.147 which regulates civil registered partnerships and recognizes equal rights to all couples, both heterosexual and homosexual. We also welcome San Marino’s efforts to protect and promote the rights of persons with disabilities through the adoption of new measures, policies as well as a legislative framework aimed at guaranteeing their rights and promoting inclusion in schools, at work and in society.  Italy furthermore commends San Marino’s endeavors and initiatives to promote intercultural and interreligious dialogue.
Italy recommends San Marino to:
· ratify the International Convention for the Protection of all Persons from Enforced Disappearance as well as the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment.
Italy wishes San Marino  a successful UPR.
Thank you. 
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